Minutes of Faculty Senate Meeting, Nov. 12, 2004

Attendees:

Robert Alfonso, President

Bill Schramm, Vice President

Pat Wurth, Secretary

Robert Benson, Parliamentarian

Betty Denison, TBR Faculty Sub-council representative

Gary Heidenger

Pat Bailey

Jim Condon

Heather Burnett

Sarah Thomason

Mike Goggin

Pat Crotty

George Meghabghab

Brad Fox

Robert Safdie

Dave Rath

1. The meeting was called to order by Robert Alfonso.

2. Steve Ward gave a presentation on technology issues including TAF Funding allocations, multimedia stations at satellite campuses and issues relating to replacement of faculty computers.  He presented handouts regarding 2003 and 2004 TAF distributions, and discussed how the funding was allocated based on need of the divisions.  He also passed out an email memo explaining why he declined as chair of the Technology Committee sub-committee on replacement of faculty computers.  He suggested that a neutral party serve as chair of the Technology Committee.
3. The minutes of the last meeting will be amended as follows:

Item number 8, change to Robert Benson made a motion that the executive committee will review the senate constitution and spell out specific proposed changes to the constitution before bringing it to the senate for consideration.

Item number 10, Replace “Pat Bailey” with “senate leadership”.

4. Robert Benson made a motion to approve the minutes as amended.  The motion passed unanimously.

5. Betty Denison distributed TBR Policy 5:01:05:00 for review.  The policy states rates which shall apply for overload teaching. Full time faculty at RSCC are currently paid adjunct rates, which are lower than the TBR guidelines. 
a.  TBR rates are based on rank, and are listed below:
Professor:

$700
/credit hour

Associate Professor
$650

Assistant Professor
$600

Instructor

$550

b. Current RSCC rates based on degree:

PhD


$520

MS/MA

$495

BS/BA

$470

6. Betty Denison made a motion stated as “I move that we change RSCC’s  practice of paying full time faculty overloads according to adjunct rates and begin paying overloads according to rank and TBR policy 5:01:05:00. Four members abstained from voting, 12 voted to accept the motion.
7. There was a discussion of the value of students changing to audit rather than withdrawing from classes.  Some felt they should be given a grade of W if they do not attend after changing to audit.  Others felt this process would involve extra work for faculty.

8. There was a discussion of the distance education committee being responsible for evaluation of online classes.

9. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Wurth, secretary

